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Dental information for cardiac surgery 
Unless you are wearing dentures, it is important that before your cardiac surgery you visit a 
dentist to ensure that your teeth and gums are in a healthy state. This is particularly important 
if you are going to have surgery to the heart valves.

Why is it important to check that my teeth and gums are healthy before cardiac 
surgery?  

•	 You don’t want to get a painful tooth while you are recovering from surgery.
•	 Some cardiac conditions may be affected by the dental infections (endocarditis).
•	 It is sometimes more difficult to carry out dental treatment on patients who have had 

cardiac surgery.
•	 You may be taking warfarin which will make removal of teeth more complex.

How do I obtain dental assessment before my cardiac surgery?

If you have your own general dental practitioner you should make an appointment to be seen 
as soon as you are aware that you are going to have cardiac surgery. 

Please let the receptionist know that it is important for you to be seen as soon as possible 
because of your surgery. If any treatment is required it should be carried out at least 8 weeks 
before your cardiac surgery.

If you are not registered with a dentist please contact your local practice to register and book 
an appointment.

What if I am not dentally fit before my cardiac surgery?

If you are found to have outstanding dental treatment or infections of the teeth or gums 
before surgery it may be decided to cancel the surgery until you are dentally fit.

Do I need to have this for all types of cardiac surgery?

This is dependent upon the type of surgery you have.

Coronary artery bypass grafts 
There is no reason why you should not receive treatment from your general dental practitioner. 
It is best to avoid dental treatment for a few months following surgery. By ensuring you are 
dentally fit before surgery no treatment should be required immediately after surgery.






